
Virtue of the Month: Thankfulness   

For more details on posted news and events, please check out our Facebook page 

Go to page 3 & 4 



Greetings from the Grade 6/7 Split Classroom  -Harold Flett 

I get to introduce myself as the new old teacher of Sally Ross 

School and I also wanted to express how important Culture 

and Land Base Learning is and how important it is to our lives. 

My name is Harold Flett. As a young boy at the age of seven I 

attended schools away from our parents. We were so grateful 

to spend 2 months of each summer with our parents. Every 

Saturday and Sunday our parents would pack up and take us 

camping out on the lake where we learned how they and 

grandparents had lived off the land and they made sure we 

exercised the culture they had received. Dad and mom taught 

us how to set up camp, fish, cleaned the fish, cook a good 

shoreline meal. During the week at home we had to check our 

gill-net daily to have our share of trout, whitefish and pickerel. 

The most exciting times is when we would venture all over the 

southern part of Reindeer Lake to visit families at their fishing 

camps. Yes, we lived in Southend. After 12 years in Southend, 

my parents were transferred to Cumberland House. Later in 

their lives they both passed away in Cumberland House and 

now, we consider Cumberland House as our home. We are 

actually from Big Trout Lake in Ontario. Kitchenuhmaykoosib 

Inninuwug 

I have been assigned to teach the grade 6/7. I have a total of 

23 students. 10 students are in Grade 6 and 13 students are in 

Grade 7. I try to get the learning packages to the homes by 

Friday. As parents, it is a good point to look over the assign-

ments in the package as some assignments may have answer 

sheets to help you when your child is experiencing difficulty in 

arriving with the answer. We are encouraging parents to pull 

out the answer sheets so your child is challenged to do the 

work without help. When your child is experiencing difficulty 

that’s when you bring out the answer sheets to assist them 

with the answers.   

Inside the package you’ll find 8 waxed crayons for your child 

to complete some assignments that require colors. It is also a 

good idea to hold on to those crayons in a container for future 

assignments. I was lucky to grab the last set of classroom cray-

on box for my grade 6 and 7 group. If you feel your child 

needs extra paper, pencils and erasers for drawing, please let 

me know.   

Please inform your child to keep their Distance Learning Pack-

ages together in a safe place so they can be returned when 

the work is completed. We need to correct the work so your 

child be assessed.  

Good luck and please try to complete your assignments and 

hand them in!  

Hello and Tansi 

I’m very glad to be back in Hall/Morin Lake, number 217. I 

want to welcome back all the students and returning staff 

members. Looking forward to meeting and working with the 

new students and staff of Sally Ross School. Our doors are al-

ways open so parents, guardians and community membership 

feel free to call or pay us a visit. We have a Re-Opening Educa-

tion Plan in place, along with the protocol guidelines. Ekosi and 

Thank You 

Vice-Principal/SRS 

Ivan Natomagan 

 

Tansi I want to say thank you for the opportunity to teach chil-

dren here in Hall Lake.  I am the Kindergarten teacher and I am 

enjoying my position and I am looking forward to teaching and 

bringing my full capacity.   

My name is Laurie Smith.  B Ed. 2020, 

(ITEP) B. A. 2007 (NORTEP) Indigenous 

Studies, First Nations Childcare Diploma 

(SIIT), 2000. I am a Treaty 6 Indigenous 

person and a member of the Lac La 

Ronge Indian Band.   

I am a proud graduate from Indigenous 

led education programs.  A fluent Cree 

speaker and Cree culture knowledge keeper.  Ability to teach 

Cree immersion to children, youth and adults.  Ability to pass 

on knowledge specific to keeping a traditional Indigenous 

camp in boreal forest. 

 

I have a lifetime of experience working with Indigenous chil-

dren using a harm reduction approach, including over 20 years’ 

in a professional capacity.  My professional experience stems 

from working as a Head Start Instructor, Cree language instruc-

tor, education assistant, childcare provider and a high-risk 

childcare worker.  I am a capable classroom manager where 

children are taught to build relationships through respecting, 

caring and supporting each other.  Students are taught leader-

ship in an open and inclusive process. This process leads my 

students to self-manage and take responsibility for their edu-

cation. 

Laurie Smith B Ed, B A, FNCC 







Online Youth Conference for Grades 7-12 students  



SPIRIT WEEK 

November 

16th-20th 

2020 

Monday- 

Hat Day  

Tuesday- 

Twin Day  

Wednesday- 

Decades day 

Thursday- 

Backwards 

Day (wear 

your clothes 

backwards)  

Friday- Com-

fy Day  










